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TO:  

FROM:  

Transportation Planning Board 
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SUBJECT:  July 2021 TPB Meeting Public Comment 

DATE:  July 21, 2021 

For the July 2021 TPB meeting, TPB received a total of 563 comments.  The 563 comments include 

19 pdf documents attached to this email, 56 comments received by DDOT, which were forwarded to 

TPB staff, and one transcribed voicemail from a member of the public.  



 
 
 
 
 
July 19th, 2019 
To Transportation Planning Board of the Metropolitan Washington Council of Governments: 
 
I am Michael Sakata, head of Maryland Transportation Builder’s and Material association.  MTBMA 
represents over 21,000 workers and business owners in the transportation construction industry.   
There is no doubt that the traffic issues around 270 and 495 are significant and cause a tremendous 
amount of stress to Maryland residents anytime they must get on those roads and, really, any of the 
surrounding roads.  The most recent Trip report, released on June 22nd of this year, ranks Maryland 
number TWO in both worst Congested Urban Interstates and Daily Interstate travel per lane mile. In 
Maryland, 83 percent of urban Interstate highways are considered congested during peak hours, the 
second highest share in the U.S. Vehicle travel on Maryland’s Interstates increased a staggering 19 
percent from 2000 to 2019.  TRIP has reported that we are already seeing traffic at 95% of pre-COVID 
numbers.  In addition to people getting back on the road, Maryland is projected to continue growing, 
adding more vehicles to our roadways.  Because Maryland’s Interstates are among the busiest in the 
nation, we desperately need a solution.   
 
Insufficient roadway capacity contributes to congestion resulting in increases in travel time, loss of 
economic competitiveness, and impacts on the environment such as air quality.  Maryland drivers spend 
on average an extra 82 hours sitting in traffic in the DC-Metro area each year.  Georgia and the city of 
Atlanta recently implemented express toll lanes in their most congested areas. Since the lanes opened, 
rush hour speeds on the highways doubled from 20 mph to 40 mph, and rush hour commutes have been 
reduced by an hour.   The Maryland project only increases average daily traffic by less than 1%, and 
hundreds of thousands of cars will move faster and pollute less.  When our vehicles are moving at 
45mph or more, they use a lot less fuel and pollute less than if they are stuck idling or crawling in 10mph 
stop-and-go conditions.   
 
Without the increased speeds and throughput of our roads, the cost of businesses is driven up 
challenging economic growth.  Travelling efficiently to deliver goods, services, and perform work is 
essential to good business and a driving force to keep businesses moving forward. 
 
This project is a critical investment in our region, and it does so in a way that helps our entire industry in 
Maryland.  This project is big enough that it will need all Maryland companies to participate- whether 
minority or women-owned, veteran-owned, union and non-union, specialty firms, general contractors 
and subcontractors – this is enough opportunity here for all Maryland Companies.  We need the 7,500 
jobs that just the first section of this project will bring.  MD Firms and construction industry workers will 
be wrapping up other mega projects in the next few years.  If this project is further delayed tens of 
thousands will face unemployment at a time we should be investing in infrastructure.  
  
The county Executive in Montgomery County, Marc Elrich, now says he wants to use federal funds 
instead of a P3, but by taking the entire project out of the air quality conformity analysis, TPB has now 
made the project ineligible for federal funding.  There is a significant fiscal cost to Maryland if the TPB 
decision is not reversed.  The P3 Program brings in $6 Billion in private funding that we will lose, 
including $1.5 billion in funding just to keep the American Legion Bridge and other aging facilities in 
good repair.  If that funding goes away it blows a huge hole in Maryland’s capital budget and will require 
other projects to be cut.  Cutting other projects would include maintenance and repair on existing roads 
decreasing safety and increasing the costs to maintain vehicles for those driving on those roads.   
For these reasons I urge you to vote to add the project back into the long-range plan. 
Sincerely,  
 
Michael Sakata 
President & CEO 
Maryland Transportation Builders & Materials Association  
2408 Peppermill Drive, Ste. F, Glen Burnie, MD 21061 


















































































































































































































